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September 25, 2018        
 

Families of Rockaway Borough Students:  
 
At the Rockaway Borough School District, we are committed to ensure that student academic 
progress is assessed and monitored in a meaningful and non-intrusive manner.  As such, our 
district implements a combination of State-mandated and district-mandated standardized 
assessments.  In an effort to keep you maximally informed, or district has designed reporting 
procedures to ensure that all parents are provided with their child’s standardized performance 
results to complement the information that we provide on student report cards.  It is our 
intention to compile and share information with you during conferences (where applicable), at 
the end of the school ear and upon receipt of state reports.  In the meantime, if you have any 
questions about your students’ performance during the year on any assessments, the results 
will be provided to you upon request. 
 

I have included the attached table which lists the administered tests, along with information 
regarding which students will participate, and the potential dates for testing in regards to the 
2018-19 school year. 

 
Thank you for your ongoing support for our schools and students. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 

 
Phyllis Alpaugh 
Superintendent of School 
 


